Comments on Single MSA Actuarial Approach Exposure 9/27/2024
Missouri is supportive of the development of a single MSA actuarial approach exposed and believe the following adjustments will be appropriate:
Currently the single MSA actuarial approach utilizes a blended cumulative rate increase, where
a. The weighting towards the makeup premium is the percentage of original policyholders remaining. 
b. The weighting towards the if-knew premium is the percentage of original policyholders no longer having active policies, or 1 minus the percentage in a.
With an understanding that the earlier rate increases are critical for a LTC plan’s sustainability and would help reduce the need and magnitude of later duration increases, it would make sense for the rate increase to be considered without reference to the If-Knew premium during the first 100% cumulative rate increase. This can be achieved by setting the percentage in a to 100% and the percentage in b to 0%.  For the same reason, it may be better for both the company and the policyholders if the cost sharing is 0% instead of the 5% in proposal A. The idea is that if the rate increase is reviewed and considered appropriate under the minimum standard loss ratio and 58/85 rule, the rate increase should be allowed when the cumulative rate increase is not more than 100%. 
It appears that the industry has been avoiding the MSA process, but filed with each individual state directly for rate increases within the first 100% and most states would approve or non-disapprove the request without explicit or implicit margin for such direct filings. The above proposed adjustment to the single MSA approach would encourage companies to apply to the MSA Team in early durations and be consistent with current practices.

Proposal Ba) in the exposure is trying to set a guardrail on the resultant cumulative rate increase. Its determination will help shape the cost sharing percentages in Proposal A. While 600% may be a reasonable target maximum for pre-stabilization plans, a much smaller target maximum may be more appropriate for post-stabilization plans for which the pricing assumptions are considered more recent and better experience supported.
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